
Success at Membership Officers’ Night 
 

 
 

On 11th November the Brothers of Windsor Circle hosted the presentation 

ceremony for the annual ‘Membership Cup’ which is awarded to the most 

successful annual recruitment figures by a circle in our Province.  This year, 

Croydon was (again) the recipient and it’s the second time we have won it in 

the last four years.  In this past year Croydon has enrolled four new brothers 

and it’s a reflection of the welcoming nature of Croydon Circle that it is able 

to consistently attract so many men to the Catenian brotherhood. 

 

Croydon has now won this accolade four times in the last fourteen years and 

it’s a testament to the hard work of our long serving Membership Officer, 

Brother John Fennell, who has carried out this role for the last thirteen years.  

 

The photograph shows John being presented the award by GBNC President 

Andrew Sowerby.  On the left of the photograph is Provincial Membership 

Officer Mike O’Neill and next to John is Windsor President Philip Reynolds.  

 

Bernard Nelligan 
President, Croydon Circle 


